
CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - PUBLIC WORKS

Tuesday 1 April, 2014 at 8:13 p.m.

1. CALL TO ORDER - The Committee of the Whole for Public Works met in Council Chambers on
Tuesday 1 April, 2014 at 8:13 p.m.

Attendance:
Chairman: Deputy Mayor Anne Giardini
Vice Chairman: Councillor Bruce Boucher

Members: Mayor Richard Rabishaw
Councillor John Hoyle
Councillor Brenda Blimkie

Also Present:
Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk Sherry Batten
Treasurer/Deputy Clerk Tammy Forbes
Superintendent of Public Works Scott Loos

2. DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST - None

3. DELEGATIONS/PRESENTATIONS

(a) Mr. James Leon the Waste Site Coordinator for the North Renfrew Landfill Operations Board
spoke to Council regarding the Bagg’s Road Landfill.

Mr. Leon reported that the landfill is running smoothly and due to ongoing activities to reduce
recycling materials the landfill now an estimated 21 years of life left.

Mr. Leon was asked about looking for a new site. The process is long and lengthy and the MOE
may not grant another site if you are not doing all you can do divert materials that do not belong in
a landfill. The option to apply to extend the current site is a possibility however education and
additional promoting of recycling needs to continue and improve in order to extend the life of the
current site.

4. ROADS

(a) The Public Works Superintendent’s Report for March 2014 and proposed work schedule for the
month of April 2014 were received and reviewed.

The Public Works Superintendent is working with AECL with regards to Plant Road. AECL has
advised us that they will pave from the gate to Bagg’s Road this summer. Public works will
continue to do patching when required.

The possibility of paved shoulders on Plant Road was discussed.

The Mayor requested that arrangements be made to remove the snow from the shoulders of
McCarthy Street near St. Anthony’s School.

5. STREETLIGHTS - None

6. WATER AND SEWER - None

7. WASTE SITES – Two sea containers will be placed at the Bagg’s Road landfill to store carpet.
These containers, when full, will be trucked to Mississauga for disposal.

The Mayor suggested that a waste management committee be formed with regards to bag tags and
that Deep River would be more than welcome to sit on the board.

8. AIRPORT – Next meeting to be held April 24, 2014.

9. OTHER BUSINESS - None

10. CLOSED SESSION - None

11. ADJOURNMENT - The meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Anne Giardini Clerk
Chairman


